RO274; Phone Call from Lenore Johnson
October 17, 2018

Received a voice mail from Lenore Johnson at 928 this am about the letter regarding corrective actions at
the site. She wanted to know what is going on.

Returned the call at about 11:15am. We spoke about the soil, groundwater, and vapor contamination at
the former Chevron site. They have proposed a skid mounted remedial system for up to 3 months at the
site depending on pilot testing. There may be some noise, but otherwise it should be fairly non-intrusive.

Lenore asked about potential risks to the residents. We spoke about the direction of groundwater flow
being a bit unusual (to the north) for the area, and said it consequently flowed under the residential
neighborhood. However because groundwater is 18 — 21 feet bgs the risk was pretty limited, but it had
been investigated by Chevron. | asked if she knew of any basements in the neighborhood. She didn’t
know of any, but kinda recalled there might be one, and said she would ask around to be bit more certain.
We discussed the implications of the removal of soil as it puts those folks closer to the groundwater and
vapor contamination, so we would be interested if there were a basement or so. She asked about costs,
and | stated Chevron would be required pick up any associated costs, if appropriate, based on the location
of the basement and other data.



